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Dear Bayonne Community: 

 

It is a pleasure for me, on behalf of Central Office, to extend warm congratulations to Mary Jane 

Desmond and Sam Maggio upon their appointment to President and Vice President respectively on the 

Bayonne Board of Education.  Their known commitment and service to the City of Bayonne will help 

enhance the educational opportunities for all students. I am confident that as we face new challenges, 

the district will profit from their efforts and sincere interest in the educational needs of our students. 

 

Also, at this time, I extend my personal thanks to outgoing President Jodi Casais and Vice President 

Hector Gonzalez, Jr. on their high level of service to our district. Luckily for us, they are remaining as 

trustees on the board. Both Mrs. Casais and Mr. Gonzalez were essential in providing proper financing, 

handling staffing needs, dealing with increased enrollment, etc. during the past few years. 

 

Bayonne is a proud community, and a major source of this pride is our public school system.  Let us all 

stay inspired by the powerful potential we have to unlock in our young learners. Together, we are making 

a difference that will be felt for generations to come. 

Thank you all for your unwavering commitment to our students and schools. 

Yours truly, 
 
 

 

 

John Niesz  

Superintendent 

 
 
 


